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Letter from the DECI Director 

Dear Readers and Friends, 


Spring is upon us. As we look to ending the school year and evaluating the progress we have made with the children we have been working with, it is a time to celebrate and also a time to reflect on the potential that we have sparked in children. 


Also, as we plan for new possibilities, it is important that we take time to learn about the enormous investment in early childhood education that has been made possible in the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act, also referred to as the Stimulus Package. While all of us wish that the current economic crisis had been prevented, the reality is that it is now the cause of a great investment in early childhood education.  We need to use this opportunity to increase quality, to increase the numbers of eligible children for care and to enhance children’s social and emotional health.  

 

It has been a long time since programs for children and families have seen such significant funding increases.  We need to use this opportunity for the field to move forward and create a framework that we can build on for future investments. Therefore, putting systems in place that will sustain what you are now creating is a key to future success. 

We all need to become educated and advocate for how the states will spend these dollars.  This is a huge opportunity for states and local communities to assess their unmet needs and to work together to provide high-quality services for young children.  So, to remind you, $5 billion that is in the economic recovery package is available for early childhood education. There are $2 billion for the Child Care and Development Block Grant; $1 billion for the  Head Start preschool program; another $1.1 billion specifically for new Early Head Start programs, and then there is a total of $900 million for infants and toddlers and preschoolers out of the IDEA for 
children with disabilities.  For more in-depth information on the Stimulus Package, I suggest visiting: www.clasp.org; www.naeyc.org and/or www.www.nwlc.org.
 

This funding creates many opportunities for professional development both for Head Start providers and for the rest of the early childhood field. Early Head Start funds have been set aside for training and technical assistance that can be used to help programs build local capacity and sustain the skills needed to support children’s social and emotional health. The child care quality dollars as well as Title I funds, if they are used in a community for early childhood, can also be used for professional development. There are also other opportunities through IDEA. 

 

Devereux’s primary belief is that social and emotional health must be an integral part of any quality early childhood program. These new stimulus funds may offer opportunities that have not been present in the past to address the social and emotional needs of young children. Please feel free to contact the Devereux Early Childhood Initiative if you are interested in pursuing ideas that would assist you in making decisions to build upon the present opportunities and creating stronger programs in the area of social and emotional health.

 

Linda K. Likins, National Director, 

Devereux Early Childhood Initiative
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	2009 DECI National Trainings


The following training events are open to participants from around the country.  With questions, contact Debi Mahler at dmahler@devereux.org or at (610) 574-6141. For informational flyers, travel information, or to register online, visit: http://signup.devereuxearlychildhood.org
	Dates
	Training
	Location

	June 22-23
	2-Day DECA Program Implementation Training
	San Diego, CA

	June 24
	1-Day DECA-C Training
	San Diego, CA

	June 25-26
	2-Day DECA Program Implementation Training
	San Diego, CA

	Sept 22-23
	2-Day DECA for Infants and Toddlers Implementation Training
	Little Rock, AR

	Sept 23
	Day 2 of Infant/Toddler Training (Only for past participants of the 1-Day DECA for Infants and Toddlers Training)
	Little Rock, AR

	Sept 24-25


	2-Day DECA-I/T Local Program Mentor Training
	Little Rock, AR

	October 26-27
	2-Day FLIP IT Approach: 4 Steps to Solving Problems With Young Children Train-the-Trainer 
	Columbus, OH

	December 9-11
	2.5-Day Facing the Challenge:  Helping Teachers Better Work with Children with Challenging Behaviors Train-the-Trainer
	Villanova, PA



Planning your Fall Pre-service

It’s that time of year, when programs begin to plan for pre-service training for the fall.  DECI is offering a wide variety of trainings that can excite, inspire and educate staff in an effort to start the year off right.  

DECA Program Refresher Training
Customized to meet your program’s needs, this session can offer a review of the five-step DECA Program implementation process or focus on a few areas that need more attention.

DECA Program Planning Training
If your program has been trained on the DECA Program and is looking for more support on using assessment results for planning, this training is for you!  This training focuses on the planning step of the DECA Program, using assessment results to plan at the classroom level as well as for individual children who may need additional supports.

DECA Program Strategies Training through use of the Protective Factor Kit
This training is designed for programs that have been using the DECA Program for a while and are looking for new strategies that go beyond the Classroom Strategies Guide.  The Protective Factor Kit, sold by Kaplan Early Learning Company, contains a teacher’s manual, with over 50 new social/emotional building activities that can be incorporated into lesson plans.  The kit contains a number of classroom items to promote social/emotional development. The training focuses on using these materials to enhance social/emotional development.  
DECA for Family Service Workers
Looking to support home visiting staff with the tools to utilize the DECA Program in their work with families?  This training can provide support for Family Service Workers in understanding how to use aspects of the DECA Program in their work.

DECA for Infants and Toddlers
The Strategies Guide and the For Now and Forever parent booklet for Infants and Toddlers have arrived!  For those program who have received a one-Day DECA for Infants and Toddlers Training, consider a one-Day follow-up training that focuses on strategies that can be used in both center-based and home-based environments the promote the social/emotional development in babies and toddlers.  Two-Day Implementation Training and Local Program Mentor Training on the Infant/Toddler Program are also available.

Building Your Bounce: Promoting Caregiver Resilience
This training/workshop can provide an educational and inspirational start to the school year.  Using a new Adult Resilience Checklist and journal published by DECI, this workshop is a fun way for caregivers to recognize the importance of their own resilience and how it relates to their ability to provide quality care to the children they work with.  Get ready to reflect, laugh and have fun!
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	For more information or to schedule training, contact Debi Mahler, training coordinator, dmahler@devereux.org
or call (610)574-6141


If you live in OH or KY- follow this link for training dates: http://devereuxcenter.childreninc.org/
If you live in NE, IA, MO, or KS- follow this link for training information and dates: http://www.devereux.org/site/DocServer/DECA-Regional-CourseDescriptionsCalendar.pdf?docID=7522
What’s New at DECI? 

Early Head Start Performance Standards & Devereux Early Childhood Assessment for Infants and Toddlers (DECA-I/T) Program Crosswalk

Any programs pursuing early Head Start grant opportunities will want to reference this new crosswalk that articulates how the DECA-I/T Program supports early Head Start programs in meeting performance standards and ensuring that infant/toddler social and emotional health receives appropriate emphasis throughout the entire program.  To access this new crosswalk, go to: http://www.devereux.org/site/DocServer/EHS-DECAITCrossswalk.pdf?docID=8221
New DVD on Preventing and Addressing Challenging Behaviors at Home!

The DECI is the lead advisor for development of a new video-based resource to help parents promote healthy social emotional development in their young children.  We need a few more videotaping locations in homes within short distance to Philadelphia (PA, DE, NJ, MD and NY).  Taping sessions generally involve four to six hours of taping daily activities in a home and include one cameraman and one behavioral expert.  If you are a parent of young children and would like to participate in a video-session and receive free expert advice on helping your own children, or if you have a family you work with that you think would like to participate, please contact: kcairone@devereux.org or call (610)542-3096 for more information.
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DECA for Foster Families

In June 2008, the Devereux Early Childhood Initiative formed an exciting partnership with Heartland for Children, HFC, a non-profit agency in central Florida. The goal of this partnership was to expand upon the resources and philosophy of the DECA Program to develop and implement a Foster Care Model specifically designed to meet the needs of foster care children, their families and case workers.
To date, foster parents, licensed through HFC, and other child welfare professionals have been participating in training and other activities that focus on strengthening protective factors of young children in foster care and the adults who care for them.  With the support of Debbie Alleyne, a Devereux early childhood specialist, foster parents have the opportunity to receive one-on-one support to complete DECA action plans that involve suggestions for the foster home environment, the foster child and the foster parents.  Home visits and play groups are held with foster parents and foster children where activities and strategies derived from the DECA assessment are experienced and discussed.

This project has gained input and participation from The Ohio Association of Child Caring Agencies (OACCA) www.oacca.org. Several programs within OACCA are piloting this new approach for working with foster families. 

Through this special opportunity with HFC, DECI is striving to create a program that can be used for all foster children that will positively influence their social-emotional wellness. If you have an interest in providing input into this project, please contact:

Debbie Alleyne, Devereux early childhood specialist at dalleyne@devereux.org.
HFC encompasses three counties in central Florida; Polk, Hardee and Highlands. The organization is responsible for the provision of services for children that include foster care, case management, independent living and adoption.  As the Child Welfare Lead Agency, Heartland is concerned with the safety and well being of all children in the community. www.heartlandforchildren.org.
 
The next newsletter submission deadlines are 7/06/09 and 10/06/09.  
Contact Karen Cairone at kcairone@devereux.org to share ideas, articles, questions, and resources! 
(…and get free goodies as a Thank You!)

Useful Resources on Children’s Mental Health and Resilience

Parent Training Modules on How to Promote Children’s Social and Emotional Skills
The Center on the Social and Emotional Foundations for Early Learning (CSEFEL) has created Parent Training Modules which provide information for families on promoting children’s social and emotional skills, understanding their problem behaviors, and using positive approaches to help them learn appropriate behaviors. The modules are available online at http://www.vanderbilt.edu/csefel/parent.html 

Review of Screening Instruments for Social Emotional Concerns
A new document from the Technical Assistance Center on Social Emotional Intervention for Young Children (TACSEI), entitled Emotional Concerns: Considerations in the Selection of Instruments (2009), by Jasolyn Henderson and Phillip Strain, provides a brief overview of the use of screening instruments to help identify children and families who would benefit from early and targeted intervention strategies. It is meant to help administrators and teachers choose appropriate instruments for implementing a screening program. Available at http://www.challengingbehavior.org/do/resources/documents/roadmap_1.pdf
Searchable Database on Infant and Toddler Initiatives

To advance a state policy agenda for very young children and their families, policymakers and advocates need accurate information about other infant and toddler initiatives to inform their efforts and build public support. That’s why ZERO TO THREE, with the support of the A.L. Mailman Family Foundation, has developed Baby Matters: A Gateway to State Policies and Initiatives, an easy-to-use searchable database containing information on state policies and initiatives that impact infants, toddlers and their families.  The policies and initiatives in Baby Matters are searchable by state, keyword, and the elements of the Policy Center's 

blocked::http://www.zerotothree.org/site/PageServer?pagename=ter_pub_infanttodller" 
Infant & Toddler Policy Framework
. Each entry contains key information on the policy or initiative, as well links to additional related resources. http://policy.db.zerotothree.org/policyp/home.aspx
Working Paper Examines Importance of Addressing Serious Emotional and Behavioral Problems Early
A new working paper from the National Scientific Council on the Developing Child, entitled Mental Health Problems in Early Childhood Can Impair Learning and Behavior for Life, reviews recent evidence on the potentially serious consequences of significant mental health problems in young children and examines the importance of addressing emerging emotional and behavioral problems early. It is available online at http://www.developingchild.net/pubs/wp-abstracts/wp6.html 

Free Resource Explaining Social and Emotional Health
A New Resource from Michigan’s Early Childhood Investment Corporation available online for free at http://www.acmh-mi.org/Social-EmotionalHealthSchoolReadiness.pdf
This resource is a 12 page, easy to read, reproducible guide for families that answers the following questions:
· What is social-emotional health?  

· How does it affect school readiness?  

· How can I tell if my child is socially and emotionally healthy?  

· What can I do to support my child’s social-emotional health?  

· How does discipline affect social-emotional health?  

· What if I have concerns about my child’s social-emotional health?  

· Where can I learn more about social-emotional health? 
We worry about what a child will become tomorrow, yet we forget that he is someone today.
~ Stacia Tauscher
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Promoting Resilient Children, a program of 

The Consortium for Resilient Young Children

Helping teachers help children – what a great job!  That’s the role of a Promoting Resilient Children Classroom Coach.  Promoting Resilient Children is a program of the Consortium for Resilient Young Children (CRYC), a partnership of nine early childhood and mental health organizations in the Greater Cincinnati area.  The purpose of the CRYC is to promote children’s social and emotional development.  Promoting Resilient Children began in 2007 with generous support from the United Way of Greater Cincinnati.  The program provides coaching services and mental health interventions in 25 early childhood centers in Hamilton County in Southwest Ohio which includes the city of Cincinnati.  The ultimate goal of Promoting Resilient Children is to prepare children to be ready for kindergarten entry by strengthening their social and emotional development.

What does a Classroom Coach actually do?  A Promoting Resilient Children Coach works with an early childhood program at three levels:  Universal, Targeted, and Intensive.  The Universal Level focuses on the early childhood program as a whole.  The Coach works with the director to develop a center plan to make improvements that support children’s social and emotional development.  The Classroom Coach can also work in conjunction with a Leadership Coach to assist the director in becoming more efficient and effective in her job as a mentor and leader.  At the Universal Level the Coach also supports teachers in assessing children using the DECA.  Across Promoting Resilient Children’s 25 centers, teachers collect DECAs on 1,250 children!  

At the Targeted Level, the Classroom Coach works with one demonstration classroom at each early childhood program.  The Coach supports the classroom teachers in developing individual and classroom plans to enhance children’s social and emotional development.  Key pieces of information used in the development of these plans include DECA results and classroom observations.  At this level, the Coach also supports the teachers in communicating with families and sharing DECA results.

Finally, at the Intensive Level, the Coach supports the teachers and center in connecting children and families to external resources.  These resources could include mental health or kindergarten transition services.

Classroom Coaches are a key component of the success of Promoting Resilient Children.  Behind each Coach is a team that makes Promoting Resilient Children even more successful.  This team includes a Lead Coach who supports and trains Classroom and Leadership Coaches, a Project Manager who provides leadership and guidance to the program, data and evaluation support to manage and make sense of the DECA and other outcome data, a community Advisory Board, and the Consortium for Resilient Young Children.  The Promoting Resilient Children program is a huge effort that is impacting children, families, teachers and directors throughout the Greater Cincinnati area. 
Contributed by:

Jennifer Crouse Zimmerman, MSW
Director of Program Evaluation and Advocacy Initiatives, Children, Inc.
(859) 431-2075
jzimmerman@childreninc.org
www.childreninc.org



	“If you get up one more time than you fall you will make it through.”

                       ~ Chinese Proverb


Q and A with DECI Staff and Trainers:
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What exactly is a DECA Program “LPM”?

DECI Response:  LPM stands for Local Program Mentor. The DECA Program created the LPM Training in 2000 to help create internal DECA Program “experts” to facilitate meaningful understanding and use of the DECA Program in their local programs and communities.  LPM candidates attend 2 additional days of training beyond 2 Day Basic Implementation Training, during which time they learn the key messages of the DECA Program and how to help program staff understand and implement the key messages.  
LPMs who complete a take-home competency assessment can become Devereux Recognized Local Program Mentors.  Devereux Recognized LPMs receive access to a segment of our website that offers free downloadable resources to enhance DECA Program use, and are DECI’s first “go to” individuals in their own state or region.
"When one door closes another door opens; but we so often look so long and so regretfully upon the closed door, that we do not see the ones which open for us." 
~ Alexander Graham Bell
Welcome National Newsletter Advisory Board Members!    

DECI is pleased to announce the formation of our National Newsletter Advisory Board.  This group assists in the development and review of each newsletter prior to national dissemination.  We appreciate their time and efforts!

Members include:  

- Larry Griffin, Kaplan Early Learning Company
- Margaret Mobley, Promoting Healthy Social Behaviors in Child Care Initiative, NC
- Karen Close, Saratoga Head Start, NY

- Lori Sheridan, Rutland Co. Head Start, VT

- Eva Carter, NCCIC

- Ed Yonamine, Good Beginnings

Self-Regulation Tips for Infants and Toddlers

From the New DECA-I/T Strategies Guide:

In the first year of life, infants depend on adults to respond to their needs and wants as they get to know them. This helps infants develop the skills needed to become more independent. When an infant cries because he is hungry or needs to be changed, a caregiver who gently responds with loving attention is telling this baby, “Your needs are important.” The baby begins to calm down with help from a familiar caregiver. 

Toddlers who are provided with consistent, nurturing care start to develop the ability to regulate some emotions and behaviors on their own. For example, a toddler who is sleepy might get his blanket and ask to be rocked. Activities and routines that support children’s growing capacity to self-regulate will help infants and toddlers better control and express their emotions, focus on tasks, and transition from one thing to the next.
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Tips for Infants to support Self-regulation:

· Talk with infants about specific sequences of events. “After we change your diaper, we will have lunch.”
· Sing or play lullabies as you get an infant ready for nap time. This helps the infant relax and also provides a cue that nap time is approaching.

Tips for Toddlers to support Self-regulation:

· Minimize waiting time by including toddlers in transitions. “Tyler, will you hold the paintbrushes while I get out the paper? Then you can paint at the table.”
· Take pictures of a toddler engaging in daily routines. Use these pictures to create individual routine cards or a poster to look at and use with children. “There you are, Toby, washing your hands. Let’s go to the sink now.”
Update on Survey Monkey feedback on the DECA Program Resources

Thank you to all who submitted feedback on our DECA Kit Revision process!  We received over 200 responses, with some highlights summarized below.  All of your comments were useful, and we will be contacting many of you for further participation as we move into the formal revision process later this year.  
Sample responses:

* 86% of DECA users thought that the scale titles of Attachment, Initiative, Self-Control, and Behavior Concerns should remain the same on future editions of the DECA.  

Selected comment: “Consider re-wording Attachment to be ‘Relationship-building’ and ‘Self-control’ to be ‘Self-regulation’.”

* 82% of DECA users thought the descriptions of Strength, Typical, and Concern should remain the same.

Selected comment: “Perhaps use “Area of Need” instead of “Concerns.”  
* 76% of DECA users thought the scoring process should remain the same.  

Selected comment: “Larger font please!”
* 74% of DECA users thought all 37 DECA items should remain the same.

Most frequently commented on items include:

#8: fail to show joy or gladness at a happy occasion

#9: touch children/adults inappropriately

#14: have no reaction to children/adults

#28: say positive things about the future/act optimistic
The survey will remain open until April 20th if you’d like the chance to add your feedback!

Go to: http://www.surveymonkey.com/s.aspx?sm=B6Q3XB6O627XpjqQScYl8Q_3d_3d
LPM News

Congratulations to our newest Devereux Recognized Local Program Mentors! 
Karen Dow, Peterborough, Ontario Canada
Rebecca Elson, Jesup, Iowa
Cheryl Habgood, Fife, WA
Teresa Dumas, Ennismore, Ontario Canada
Debi Paul, Lakefield, Ontario Canada
Do Members of Your Staff Deserve a Protective Factor Award?

On the Devereux Recognized LPM portion of our website, you will find a new and exciting resource for free download.  Protective Factor Certificate Templates are fun and inspiring, and for an extra special touch, try framing the certificates. Staff members are sure to feel appreciated and maybe even a little more resilient.   
    
· Have a teacher/staff member who has shown a great deal of creativity, or who helped take charge of a situation?  Award him/her with a 
Certificate of Initiative.  

· Have a teacher/staff member who has done an exemplary job of expressing his/her emotions, or has shown patience in a trying situation? Honor this person with the Certificate of Self-Control.    

· Have a teacher/staff member who works to create kind and meaningful relationships with children, family and staff? This person deserves the Certificate of Attachment.
 
Visit:  www.devereuxearlychildhood.org and scroll to the bottom where you will find “LPM Access”.  


Reminder! There is an Email Address Help Line just for LPMs
 
LPMs have direct access to members of the Devereux Early Childhood Team through lpmhelp@devereux.org - If you have questions, problems or just want advice on certain aspects of DECA Program Implementation, simply send an email and we will reply in 24-48 hours.  

Are you interested in becoming a DECA Program LPM or Devereux Recognized Mentor?  Please contact Nefertiti Bruce at nbruce@devereux.org for more information.
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